Approved as Amended 

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

May 20, 2009 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, May 20, 2009 at 6:32 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, David Nickerson and Steven Ober. TA Veloski was also present. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment









  1.1
Wayne Tardiff, Big Dipper Excavation Re: Maple Circle/Gray Road project – Mr. Tardiff requested that a joint meeting be held with DPW Director Thayer, Paul Fluet, a Selectmen and himself in regards to the Watershed project’s completion.  Mr. Tardiff informed the Board that DPW Thayer and Paul Fluet did not use the North American Green product as recommended by the NH DES. Mr. Tardiff noted that he has requested a change order but is still waiting for the order to be completed by DPW Thayer. The BOS asked TA Veloski to coordinate a meeting on May 29th with Engineer Fluet.
  1.2 Melanie VanTassel Re: Old Home Day – Mrs. VanTassel requested a volunteer for Old Home Day’s dunking booth, in order to raise money.  Chairman Livernois offered to participate. Old Home Day will be held on Friday, June 17, 2009 through Sunday, June 19, 2009.  










  1.3 Light at the Town Hall – Andy Sanborn reported that Johnny Vantassel has disposed of the bee’s nest and scrapped the paint off of the light’s sensor/window, so light is operating properly now.  









2.0 Swearing-in of newly Elected Officials – The following Elected Officials were swore-in and given a copy of their signed appointment form. 
Library Trustee – John Early, Budget Committee – Jeff Jenkins and Timothy Lang (Earl Leighton was not present), Cemetery Committee – Mildred Shaw, Board of Selectmen – Steven Ober, Trustee of the Trust Funds – Norma Colp.  Appointment forms only were signed for the Conservation Committee – Brian Moekler, Brad Crosby and Mary Ahlgren.    

3.0 Signature Items – The BOS signed the following items.  A letter of thanks to Principal Sterling for use of the school building for Town Meeting. Proclamation for the Town Cemetery Dedication.  Partial payment to Big Dipper Excavation for the Maple Circle/Gray Road project in the amount of $10,903.95 dollars.  The NH DOT’s Annual Report form. 











4.0 Perkins Road – Chairman Livernois stated Perkins Road is need of grading. Selectmen Nickerson noted that the DPW is ditching the roads as they grade them, so it has been taking longer.  Chairman Livernois asked TA Veloski to check with Director Thayer to see if Perkins Road could be moved up on the grading schedule.  








5.0 Selectmen’s Committee Assignments – The BOS agreed to remain with the Committees/Boards they are currently assigned to. 








6.0 Appointment of the Board’s Chairman – Tabled until next week. 















7.0 Authorize Payroll & Accounts Payable Registers – The BOS reviewed/signed the payroll & accounts payable registers.  








    

 
8.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes of 5/13/2009 Draft - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, May 13, 2009. Chairman Livernois motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of May 13, 2009 with changes. Selectmen Nickerson seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.









9.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – None. 









10.0 Correspondence 




 
  


  10.1 Single Stream Recycling – The BOS reviewed an e-mail informing them that the Town of Hampton is on board to be a member.





 10.2 Letter from Mr. Martin (Weeks Road resident) Re: Prescott Road culvert – The BOS reviewed the letter of concern, which will be forwarded to the DPW.
   
            10.3 Notification from the SAU Re: adjusted pay schedule –The BOS reviewed the adjusted payment schedule for school tax.  Chairman Livernois stated typically the Town would pay $300K- $400K but will now be paying $206K in May and $312K in June.           10.4 Recreation Department Re: tennis lessons – Lessons to be held on four consecutive Mondays in June at the Winnisquam regional High School. Residents pay $25 dollars. 








             10.5 Energy Committee Re: programmable thermostats – The Board reviewed a letter from Andy Sanborn stating the thermostats have been received.  Melanie VanTassel noted residents do not have to be welfare recipients to receive a programmable thermostat, please contact Mrs. VanTassel if interested. 



            10.6 DPW Director Thayer Re: garbage bag contract – TA Veloski stated Director Thayer is requesting the Town remain purchasing garbage bags from the same company.  Chairman Livernois made a motion to continue to purchase from Boxes & Bags Unlimited and Selectmen Nickerson seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

    


            



 10.7 Informational Packet from the Isaac Adams Project Re: Hopkinson Hill – Chairman Livernois stated the information is plans to develop 54 high-end green homes on Hopkinson Hill and funds from the project would go towards funding an education center in Sandwich, NH.  The BOS asked TA Veloski to schedule a meeting with Mr. Brackett or the project’s leaders, to discuss the plans further.  






              









 
   
11.0 Town Administrator’s Report






 
11.1 H.L. Turner Re: final plans/specifications for phase II of Hunkins Pond Road – TA Veloski stated the project is almost ready for bid.
   
          

    
  11.2 Town Offices – TA Veloski stated new tile and carpeting has been installed but he would like to get an estimate for the Town Office bathroom as well.  The Board agreed this was okay. The BOS requested that a letter of thanks be sent to Joel Smith for a job well done.  
   




                         

     11.3 Clock – TA Veloski has located some clock parts and asked for permission to get an estimate to repair the clock.  The Board agreed.  


  
  







             
  

 
12.0 Selectmen’s Reports








  12.1 Employee Appreciation – Selectmen Ober asked if the Town Offices could be closed for 2 hours (12:00 – 2:00 p.m.) on a Thursday afternoon in August, to hold an Employee Appreciation BBQ.  The entire BOS supported the event. Date to be determined. 








               12.2 Review of Town Meeting and Warrants – Chairman Livernois stated he would like to review the results from Town Meeting and start planning goals for the year.  Chairman Livernois noted that Town Meeting went very well and Moderator Gray did an excellent job. 








            12.3 Town Hall – Selectmen Nickerson stated he would like to see the bricks at the Town Hall repaired and the flagpole put back up. TA Veloski to check on status.  






13.0  NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 27, 2009 at the Town Office @ 6:30 p.m. 













14.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectmen’s meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 
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